
 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

INSURANCE COMMISSIONER, TRINIDAD NAVARRO, hereby gives notice that a public 
hearing will be held on WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2018 at 9:00 a.m., prevailing Eastern 
Time, at the Kent County Courthouse, 414 Federal Street, Dover, DE 19901 (the "Hearing"). 

The purpose of the Hearing is to address the application reviewed by the Delaware Department of 
Insurance pursuant to 18 Del. C. §5003, regarding the Form A Statement Regarding the 
Acquisition of Control of Genworth Life Insurance Company, an indirect subsidiary of Genworth 
Financial, Inc., by Zhiqiang Lu; Tohigh Holdings Co., Ltd.; Oceanwide Group Co., Ltd.; China 
Oceanwide Holdings Group Co., Ltd.; Oceanwide Holdings Co., Ltd.; Oceanwide Capital 
Investment Management Group Co., Ltd.; Wuhan CBD Development & Investment Co., Ltd.; 
Tohigh Holdings Development Limited; Tonghai International Group Investment Limited; Asia 
Pacific Global Capital Co., Ltd.; Asia-Pacific Universe Investment (Hong Kong) Limited; Asia 
Pacific Insurance Holdings Limited; Asia Pacific Global Capital Limited; and Asia Pacific 
Insurance USA Holdings LLC (the "Application").  The docket number assigned to this matter is 
3346-2016. 

The Hearing will be conducted in accordance with the Delaware Administrative Procedures Act, 
29 Del. C. Chapter 101.  A party has the right to present evidence, be represented by Delaware 
counsel and to appear personally or by other representative.  The Delaware Department of 
Insurance is obligated to reach its decision based on the evidence received.   

Comments are being solicited from any person.  Comments may be in writing or may be presented 
orally at the Hearing.  Written comments must be received no later than Wednesday, November 
21, 2018, by 4:30 p.m., prevailing Eastern Time, and should be addressed to the attention of 
Leslie Ledogar, Regulatory Specialist, Delaware Department of Insurance, 841 Silver Lake 
Boulevard, Dover, DE 19904 or sent to genworthcomments@state.de.us.  Also, those intending to 
provide oral comments at the Hearing must notify Ms. Ledogar at (302) 674-7379 
or genworthcomments@state.de.us, no later than 4:30 p.m. on Wednesday, November 21, 2018.  
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